




c. There is more cleanup work going on around the city; satellite images were
shown of the areas included to which Warren County may assist with some of it.

d. The position of Vice Mayor will be handled at the next Council meeting.

e. The State of the City report will be given at the next Council meeting.

Fiscal Officer Tina Williams 

a. Nothing to report.

Administrator Jerry Haddix 

a. The Pauline Avenue project has started, notices have been sent out to the 
residents. There may be some parking issues however the project should be 
completed in 4-6 weeks.

b. Zoar Road will be closed on Monday, January 9, 2023 from 8:30 a.m. - 12:00

p.m. to place the meter pit for the Warren County connection.

c. There will be a South Lebanon Planning Commission meeting Tuesday, January 
10, 2023 for a rezoning request for the Gayle Froehlich property along State 
Route 48. After the Planning Commission review it will be coming to the 
council.

Assistant Administrator Jeff Boylan 

a. Racks are being constructed upstairs at the Municipal Building to get our records
in order. Later this year, the Records Retention Schedule and appointment of
members to the City's Records Commission will be addressed.

b. We are trying to get a gas engine dump truck ordered for this year. Pickup trucks
are coming in at much higher prices so we are unsure if we will be attempting to
acquire one for 2023.

Solicitor Andrew Meier 

a. Nothing to report.

Sgt. Corey Adams 

a. Nothing to report.

3 




